Cheyenne Theater Meeting Minutes

October 3, 2022

Attending: Board Members Pat Cress, Larry Barnes, and
Robert Grace; Manager Jessica Lee.

The meeting is held at 6:00 PM, in the Cheyenne Theater lobby.
We do have a quorum attending.
The previous meeting's minutes were approved as read.

Treasurer's report: income is down, and we think that this is mostly because of uninspiring
movie content. We vote to approve it. Pat moves, Larry seconds, unanimous.

We have not received the pretzel warmers, and we have cut back on concessions orders until
the movies get better. We are short of cups from Coke, and we have been waiting for 1.5
months. We did get soda and we have lids.

We have no applications for the concessions job, and we might lose two or three people due to
high school graduation, and other issues.

We discuss the option to sign a contract with Fathom to show their movies, because they have
reduced the requirements dramatically, making those movies more palatable to us.

Robert moves, Larry seconds, to sign the Fathom contract with the stipulation that
we will only show the movies on the existing time schedule and for the existing
ticket prices. Unanimous.

Jessica reports that we can't get Gold Medal popcorn bags. This is an ongoing problem. We
have enough to keep going for now. Also, we think that Commercial Sign will repair our sign
on the marquee. We are now getting towels from Ideal in a timely manner.

Mark from Claco was here. He checked the 3D portion to make sure it works. We need to order
two projector bulbs. We have 1,600 hours left, but we don't have a spare. There is a motion
by Robert, second by Larry, to order a new bulb. Approved unanimously.

Robert will call Mark and the City to order the bulb.
Donation balance is $6,070.01. $6,670.01 is the total donations, Jessica says.
Next Thrift Store work is the 29th of October, again raising money for the theater.

We adjourned at 6:48 PM.






